

March 27, 2014

	Attendance:


	Present:  Mark Minick, Mike Holliday, Joyce Pothast, Nick Spoonmore, Sheila Brokenshire,  Jennifer Williams, Kathy Fisher, Dan Myers, Dave Hipply, Jeannette Ford, Joyce Himes, Brett Taylor, Debby Compton, Mia Keirns, Linna Kelly, Jeff Boyd, Paul Bohner, Denetria Harding, Amy Rode. 
Absent:  Mark Johnston, Sammi Joseph, Kim Sarchet, Norma Doty, Diane Grothaus.


	Call to Order
	Mark Minick called the meeting to order at 1:03 p.m.



	Approval of Prior Minutes:


	 Amy made a motion, seconded by Debby and passed to: Approve February’s minutes as submitted.

	Administrative Communication-Mission/Vision:

	Minick: 
· The hospital received notice that Dr. Reinemeyer will not be renewing his contract with Phoenix, which ends in June, 2014.
· We will be bringing the Halley Consulting group back to help in a couple areas at Van Wert Medical Services.
· The COO search is moving along.  Over 100 candidates have been interviewed. We will be looking at recommendations in the next 60 days and apply our Topgrading process.
· Chuck Koch is our newest Board member.  He has gone through orientation and attended his first Board meeting Monday night.
· The Audit results have been presented to the Board.
Holliday:
Mike reported Inpatient and Outpatient activity was down from February of last year.  The weather and some physicians being out of the office were factors.  Even with reduced costs, there was a small loss from operations for the month. This has not occurred since 2008.  

The 2013 Audit has been completed and presented to Audit Committee and the Board by Blue and Company.  A ratio analysis showed very favorably in all financial ratios both in Ohio and U.S.
We continue to monitor activity in Washington relative to issues at hand. The deadline on the Medicare reimbursement formula for physicians is Monday.  This would mean a 25% reduction if not passed.  The House did pass legislation that extends the Doc-Fix Medicare reimbursement for hospitals for another year.  There was also a vote passed to delay ICD-10 implementation.  This will now go to Senate, who has an opposing view…stayed tuned.
Total patient revenue for the month of February is $5,517,442.  This represents a decrease of $297,697 from the budgeted figure.  Deductions from revenue are $2,882,404 for the month or $8,632 under budget.  Other operating revenue is a gain of $136,271 for the month and brought the net operating revenue to $2,771,309.  This amount is $264,768 under the budgeted figure.  Total operating expenses for the month were $2,775,975. This amount is $219,326 or 7.32% under budget for the month.  Employee benefits costs, professional fees, medical supplies and contracted services contributed to the budget savings.

The activity for the month of February reflected a loss from operations of $4,666.  The addition of a gain in non-operating revenue in the amount of $131,612 resulted in a net gain to the hospital of $126,946 compared to a budgeted net gain of $141,803.  On a year to date basis, the total net gain stands at $450,097 compared to a budgeted total net gain of $481,287.  

Spoonmore: 
· The SGR “Physician Fix” is currently moving through the legislation process.
· Van Wert Medical Services is prepping for a NextGen upgrade.  The IT team will be a part of that.
Brokenshire:
· Sheila thanked everyone for their hard work and help in preparation for Joint Commission.  Please continue to work on updating your policies.
· ODH was contacted last Friday to ask if our action plan was accepted for OB licensure.  We are waiting on the representative that was here to look at it.  If accepted, the OB Department license will be renewed and updated for the next 3 years.

	Presentations/Education:
	Brett and Paul gave an overview of the Software program for house-wide helpdesk tickets for IT, Housekeeping, Maintenance, Bio-Med and Copiers.  This program is called “Facility Dude”.  This will go live in the next couple of weeks.  Managers will begin testing first and then they will take it live for the rest of the staff.  There will be a link on the desktop and in the favorites in Internet Explorer.  There is a lot of reporting built into it.  Every user will have their own log-in with first initial and last name as the Requester.  Be sure to log out when finished. This will take the place of paper slips.  The idea is to make Managers the super users so they can help staff.  This should eliminate frequent phone calls and hallway conversations.  Do call if it is an emergent situation.  The requester will get an email when complete.   It was suggested to give the manager access to pull the request up for review.  Mia added that for the Health Center, the location is the Suite Number.
 

	Performance Improvement/TQM:
	TQM met March 14.  Departments reviewed were: Physical Therapy, Acute Care/Pediatrics/OB, Laboratory, Cardiopulmonary, Clinical Care Coord./Social Services.  Mark reviewed each department’s indicators. 
 

	Client Satisfaction/HCAHPS
	March Press Ganey Scores:  ER – 90, up 0.8; IP - 89.3, down 0.2; OP - 94.6, down 1.1 and VWMS - 91.9, up 0.6. 
Amy is in the process of updating patient rights brochures and hospital signage. Content was added giving patients contact information for Joint Commission, Keypro and ODH.  In compliance with Joint Commission, a copy of the brochure will be given at orientation.
The Mission/Vision signs have been re-done throughout the hospital.  
At the last Client Satisfaction meeting, Press Ganey categories were reviewed; for example, units vs. specialties.   
Updated Press Ganey fliers have been changed throughout the house.

We have an opportunity to get electronic ER surveys through the WCORHA alliance.  With the electronic surveys, all our comments will be transcribed for the ER services, including the paper survey.
New hospital thank you cards were ordered, along with 100 blank ones for a personal message.  These will be available through Materials.
Amy will be scheduling Lunch and Learn for basic patient satisfaction training sometime in the future.

	Competency/Training

Needs or Issues:
	None

	Corporate Compliance

Needs or Issues:
	None

	Infection Control:


	Phase 1 fire fighter physicals went smoothly and are winding down.  Linna thanked everyone who participated. 
Hand hygiene compliance was down last month.  Please remind staff to use scripting.
Linna reported she is already getting inquiries about health fairs in the fall.



	Safety Report Issues:
	The revised Guide dog policy was approved and went out to Managers.


	Why Hospitals Should Fly:
	The committee met on March 4. There was discussion about family centered rounding.  A meeting had been scheduled with physicians regarding value mapping and variations in the discharge process.
Barcode overrides and infusion pump parameters were discussed.
Several things are underway relative to communication and culture. There will be a roll out of new communication team in the near future.



	Health & Wellness:
	There was a mailing to participants regarding alternative credits.  If you have any questions, contact Anne Dunn.


	Strategic Plan:

	A lot of time has been spent on regulatory requirements for Joint Commission and Audit.
Physician recruitment efforts continue. 

The Board Self Evaluation will occur in April.


	Roundtable:
	Dave – Received a record number of responses for HCAPS Medication Education last month.  Over 80% gave Top Box scores, putting us in the 99th percentile.  We have only received 4 surveys to date for this month.
Barcode overrides were at .14 % as of midnight.
Received all documents today regarding the new ADR initiative.  This will be rolled out to managers first and then the rest of the staff, along with the RX-Meditrend refresher.
Amy – Casino Night is on April 25th.  Sponsorship packets were sent electronically and via regular mail.  Responses have been slow so far.  This may in light of the recent email problems.  If you see sponsors, please ask if they got the information.  A list of contacts will be emailed out.  Tickets will be on sale at cashier’s office.  They are 1 for $30 or 2 for $50.
Denetria – Working on ICD-10 preparations.  Medicare has continued to say this would not be delayed.
Mia – The central washer will have some downtime.
Progress has been made with 5S-team.  This team is working on the storage areas on 2nd and 4th floors.  We will be finishing the project on April 3rd.   Mia has pictures to share, if interested.
Jeff – Jeff added it is worth looking at the pictures.  The S-5 team did a wonderful job.
The contract management program through PSI will be showcased at the next Lunch and Learn.  This will sort, send, set notification dates and track contracts in an efficient way.  We would like to gather up all contracts and enter them all at once.  

If you have unused equipment in your department, please contact Jeff so the items can go through the proper equipment disposition process.  

Dan – Thanks for helping with the new analyzer.  This will help with the troponin outliers.  The old machine will be moved out today.
We are going to start working on an Orchard upgrade.

Joyce – Radiology received 3 patient surveys with a scoring of all 5’s.

Brett – Testing on Citrix is going well and should be pushed out soon.  

Email issues have been fixed. We are in the process of moving to a different server and upgrading.  A solution is being worked on regarding not receiving emails, or emails going into spam.
Jeanette – The fit test machine is down.  Staff scheduled for tomorrow will be contacted.

Casino night – container in café for ideas of what raffle item to be this year. We have done TV’s and an iPad in the past.  Departments need to begin thinking about their baskets for the change war.
Paul - Thanks for your participation in the table top drill.   As a reminder, the actual drill will take place on April 9 from 8:00 a.m.-Noon.  
The Lean project was a great opportunity to work with staff members in different areas.  Everyone did a good job getting rid of unused equipment.  Education needs to be done so we routinely follow-up on obsolete equipment.  The oldest items found were chairs dated back to 1923.   

Linna – In your preparation for Joint Commission, please check out pad on chairs, etc. for rips or tears.  If padding is visibly stained, you have to discard them.  For reupholstering, specific fabrics have to be used.
Jennifer – A Best Practice has been put in place to monthly monitor Community Benefit Reporting in order to complete the Annual Report in a timely manner to Amy.  Please make sure your staff completed the two monthly deadlines, on the 5th of the month and the 15th of the month. 

Debby- A new PT, Kyle Scheidt, has been hired.  He will be going through hospital orientation.  There was an article in the Van Wert Independent stating Van Wert is ranked 24th healthiest county in state.  We are up from 39th last year.  Debby believes this is attributable to Anne Dunn and the wellness program in the hospital and at Vancrest. Putnam and Mercer Counties were ranked high as well.  There is a link to this article on our Facebook page.
Kathy – A thermometer was stolen in the ED yesterday.  Deb point is going to pick it up for us at the Spencerville police department today.  
Amy shared a complaint regarding the OP infusion area not being used.  This is due to the  recent high census and staffing issues.

There are 3 new hires.  One is a surgery nurse with 7 yrs. of CST experience and 1 year RN.  Kathy is interviewing 3 more people for another open position.
An OR Manager has been hired – it is Brad Denning who is currently a surgery nurse. 
Mark – CEO Coffee Breaks are April 8, with a session across the street.  Please encourage staff to come.

	
	With nothing further to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 2:00 p.m.

	Submitted By:


	Leslie McClure
Executive Assistant


